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Lismore South Public School 
Flood Recovery Update September 2022 

Lismore South Public School and the Ngulliboo Jarjums Preschool were extensively damaged by floods in early  

 2022. Students are currently learning from Goonellabah Public School. 

Returning to Lismore South 

K-6 students are expected to begin learning from a temporary “pop-up” school at Lismore South Public School in 
Week 2 of Term 4. 

The pop-up school includes classrooms, administration and library, canteen, toilets, an OSHC and community 
room, as well as separate learning, administration and play spaces for the preschool staff and students. 

Final work is being done to complete building railings, interiors and the school grounds and connect temporary 
power, IT and phone connections to allow hand over to the school by Week 1 Term 4.   

The school will prepare classrooms and spaces for the return of staff and students in Week 2.  

School Infrastructure NSW is doing everything possible to ensure students return to Lismore South in Week 2.  

School Infrastructure NSW will continue to liaise with service providers to provide permanent connections to the 
school as soon as possible. 

Ngulliboo Jariums Preschool 

Pre-school staff and students will move to their new spaces at Lismore South Public School as soon as the Federal 
Government grants the license needed to operate from the new venue.  

The move in date may be impacted by weather or unexpected events. School Infrastructure NSW will continue to 
liaise with service providers to provide permanent connections to the school as soon as possible. 

Rebuilding Lismore South Public School 

Planning is underway to rebuild Lismore South Public School. 

Rebuilding Lismore South Public School is expected to take 2-3 years, although we will do whatever we can to 
complete the project sooner. 

We will keep the school and community informed during the planning, design and construction phases involved 
in rebuilding Lismore South Public School  

We thank you for your patience as we work through this important program of work.  
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